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SHYC PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

April 2021 

 

 

Dear Members, 

 

Our annual meeting was held on March 25th. The election results were tabulated by independent 

election observers and announced at the conclusion of the meeting. Both Vice President Nick 

Amelio and I were reelected to the board with over 88 % of the total votes.  Officers were elected 

at that meeting. Here are your Board of Directors for 2021 and 2022. 

 

Peter Mazzagatti, President 

Rich Levine, Vice President 

Nick Amelio, Secretary-Treasurer 

Jo Googin, Director 

Dr. Gary Aspinwall, Director 

 

I want to thank you for your support, and I appreciate it very much. I love the club and my job as 

President. We all work many hours in our duty. We are Board members because we are 

dedicated to keeping Sanibel Harbour Yacht Club a 5 Star Yacht Club that has been a highly 

successful business and will continue to be so under our direction and leadership.  

 

FINANCIAL REPORT AS OF April 2021 

 

Cash                       $198,069 

A/R:                        $  81,878 

A/P:                        $  35,886 

Reserves          $324,888 

Reserve CD:          $106,021 

Total Reserve:      $430,909 
 

We have had an outstanding season thru mid-April. Sales in both fuel and food and lounge are up. 

We continue to launch a record number of boats. We are at 98% capacity and the largest slips are 

selling at record high prices. 

 

We are doing all of this with the lowest number of employees in our club history. The unbelievable 

employee shortage is affecting our entire area. Our management has done an outstanding job in 

dealing with this situation. Many of our employees are working overtime to keep us operating as 

smoothly as possible. If you know of anyone who is looking for a job, we are hiring in all divisions. 

We offer a competitive wage, health insurance, 401K, and sign on bonus to full time employees.  
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As some of you are aware, we have a new food and beverage manager. His name is Adrian Boneta 

and he is excelling in his new position at SHYC. Adrian has over 30 years of experience in bar 

and restaurant management and has been very well received by our guests. As we approach 

summer, I ask all members to please support our restaurant when possible. We have expanded our 

menu and our chefs are excellent. Give us a try. You will experience a new level of service and 

overall dining experience.  

 

As more and more people are vaccinated, I am happy to report that we are going to restart our 

member appreciation promotions. We will have our hot dog giveaways this Memorial Day, 4th of 

July and Labor Day. Free hotdogs, snacks and soft drinks to all members and guests!   

 

The manufacturer has once again promised that the forklift will be ready for delivery within the 

next 3-4 weeks. The manufacturer is experiencing the same employee shortage as we are and 

expressed his apology for the delay.  
 

March-April EMPLOYEES OF THE MONTH  
 

March employee of the month is Luis Serna he is in our forklift department. He consistently excels 

at his work. 

 

April employee of the month is Maxwell Tutko who works in the valet area. Maxwell is new to 

our staff but has hit the ground running with his professionalism and work ethic. 

 

Congratulations to you both!!! 

 

Your Board of Directors and I are extremely dedicated to keeping our club a 5 Star marina with 

great service and value for our members. We want to keep our facility not only a great place to 

store your boat and entertain your family, but also a great investment as well. We listen to you and 

are available at any time to speak with you and assist in any manner necessary. Once again, I thank 

you all for your continued support and encouragement.  

 

Sincerely, 
 

Peter Mazzagatti, President 

Sanibel Harbour Yacht Club 

pmazzagatti@comcast.net 

cell 239-470-9577 
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